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WEEKLY ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

                
Autumn 2022-Issue 96 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

 

Happy Friday folks and welcome to the 

last newsletter for this half term! 

 

Our Values Champions have been celebrated today and we 

are really proud to share with you, the names of our children 

who go over and above to demonstrate collaboration in 

school.  

Also today (if everything went well with the weather🤞! ) the 

PTA opened up the Bus and the school shop for the first 

time in 2023; we hope plenty of you benefitted from the 

'free/pay what you like' price list. 

 

Our PTA is a hugely important part of our BVP family. Not 

all schools are lucky enough to have such a dedicated band 

of parents and families working together to benefit children, 

so we really are appreciative of everything they do for our 

school. Further down today's newsletter you will see a 

summary of all the activities the PTA organised and ran last 

year... and you can also see the outstanding amount of 

money raised as a result! School budgets are extremely tight 

and money coming to us is often 'already spent' or can only 

be used in certain ways. What we really need is money that 

we can use on providing experiences and resources that go 

above and beyond what we would normally be able to offer- 

and the PTA give us just that. The significant amount of cash raised by you- our school family- via the PTA, has 

an incredibly positive impact on our children and we are really looking forward to working with our pupils to 

decide how we use this money to make sure wider school experiences are enjoyable and memorable.  

 

In our Parent and Carer survey earlier in the term, we noticed that a significant proportion of you felt that you 

couldn't get involved in school life or didn't know how to. If you are keen to get involved, then the PTA is 

definitely the perfect place to start! Many PTA events are now diarised- see the calendar by clicking here 

please have a look to see what's coming up. And if you see an opportunity to get involved, then please step 

  

DATES FOR DIARIES 

 
Fri 17 Feb       Pupils Breakup for half term 
 
Mon 27 Feb    Pupils Return to School for  
                       Spring Term 2  
 
Thu 2 Mar        World Book Day 
 
Fri 3 Mar          Y6 Bletchley Park Trip 
 
Wed 8 Mar      Parents’ Evening 
 
Thu 9 Mar       Parents’ Evening 
 
Fri 10 Mar       KS2 Guitar and Ukulele              
                       Concert - 2.15pm in George Hall 
 
Wed 22 Mar    Governing Board Finance &  
                        Personnel 
 
Fri 24 Mar        Y2 Easter Assembly – 2pm at 
                         St Francis Church 
 
Thu 30 Mar      Full Governing Board 
 
Fr 31 Mar         Pupils Breakup for half term 
 
Tue 18 April    Pupils Return to School for              
                       Summer Term 1 

https://bournvillehsa.wordpress.com/calendar/
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forward! After the Parents' Evenings, we look forward to kicking off the 2023 activities with the discos...more 

details nearer the time! 

As you may be aware the NEU are asking their members to take more industrial action. The next day which 

affects us is Wednesday 1st March (in the first week back after half term). Feedback regarding the way we 

handled the last industrial action day was positive, so we intend to do the same for the 1st March. Today we 

sent parents a survey where you can let us know whether you are keeping your child at home for that day. As 

before, we do not need to teach the curriculum when schools are affected by teachers' industrial action. Thank 

you in advance for your understanding and support. 

 

Last week we talked about the devastating earthquake in Turkey and Syria. We know our children were keen 

to support appeals and we have no doubt that many families have already engaged with charities who are 

organising donations. We have decided to follow the advice from the Disasters Emergency Committee who 

coordinate support for families affected, and therefore we are signposting the BVP family to their website 

where you can donate cash directly. Click here for more information and the link to the DEC. 

 

Finally, today's newsletter is a great opportunity to say THANKYOU to our children, staff and families who 

have made my first half term at BVP so wonderful; I have really appreciated the warm welcome, the kind 

messages and the thoughtful notes and cards from our children that are quickly filling up the boards in my 

office! 

 

If you are lucky enough to be able to spend extra time with your families over the next week, enjoy! Take care 

of each other and we look forward to seeing you all back, safe and sound on Monday 27th. 

 

Mrs A Cooper 

Head Teacher 

 

Safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children is the responsibility of everyone in our school and at all times we consider 

what is in our children’s best interests. We work to ensure our children our safe and cared for and by doing this we are 

protecting their health and development and preventing them from harm.  If we are worried, we will raise concerns, share 

information, and take prompt action with the aim of ensuring families receive the right help at the right time. 

 

 

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/news/turkey-and-syria-earthquakes-what-you-can-do-to-help
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You said that there was a shortage of after-school activities… 

…so we have increased the options. 

Football clubs for different year groups start after half term (letters have 

already been sent out). We are also securing other clubs such as Art, Cookery, 

Drama and Coding so our children have access to non-sporting clubs too. We will 

give you details of these after the half term break. 

Where possible, we will offer clubs free of charge, however it is likely that for 

some, we will need parents/carers to contribute- thank you for your 

understanding with this. 
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Today, teachers have awarded the Values Champion Trophy for demonstrating 

Collaboration to the following children: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

              

 

 

 

KS1                         

RR – Naomi J   
RGR – Tommy B 
RS – Imogen N 

1T – Lowen W 
1C – Whole Class 

1G – Marnie M 

2B – Finley S 
2S – Maddy K 

2THP – Amber N 
 

KS2 
 

3C – Laila-Rose S 
3B –  

3H – Georgia B 
 

4S – Shruti B 
4A – Gloria C 
4KS - Anna T 

 
5E – Oscar H 

5GW – Elina S 
5M – Rebecca H  

6O – Joshua N 
6C – Hailey H-S 

6T – Ava K 
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Music News  

KS2 Guitar and Ukulele Concert - Friday March 10th 

Parents of guitar and ukulele players in KS2 will receive a letter next week inviting them to the annual guitar 

and ukulele concert on Friday March 10th. The concert will start at 2.15pm in George Hall. Family and friends 

are most welcome to come and support our gifted musicians. 

Percussion Ensemble Chamber Concert - Wednesday 29th March - Royal Birmingham Conservatoire 

Letters of invitation have been sent out via Suzie Reid to our percussion ensemble players about this exciting 

opportunity. If your child is unable to attend, please let Ms Reid or Claire Vaughan know asap. 

Music Lessons in School 

Please remind your child to put their instruments in the music room on the day of their lesson and to collect it 

at the end of the day. We have a lot of instruments being left in the music room all week. 

If your child struggling to practise at home in between lessons, remember even 5 minutes, 4 times a week will 

make a huge difference. We are happy to provide guidance if needed. 

If your child wishes to stop learning an instrument in school, please email Mrs Vaughan in writing by Friday 

17th March at the latest, as we have to give notice to amend our contract with the Music Service. 
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If your child is interested in starting an instrument (Year 3-6) or joining the school choir (Year 4-6) please email 

Mrs Vaughan music@bournvillevillageprimary.org.uk. 

If your child is not in school on the day of the lesson but you feel they are well enough to receive an online 

lesson, please email their instrument teacher the night before. The teacher will send a link on Microsoft teams.  

Our instrumental teachers are happy for parents to contact them directly about their child's progress and 

emails can be found on the school website under learning, curriculum, music tabs. 

If you have any queries about paying for music lessons please 

email finance@bournvillevillageprimary.org.uk and music@bournvillevillageprimary.org.uk for any general 

music queries 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

mailto:music@bournvillevillageprimary.org.uk
mailto:finance@bournvillevillageprimary.org.uk
mailto:music@bournvillevillageprimary.org.uk
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Bring it on BRUM!  

Please see the flyers below for information about these free events – please ensure your pre-register to 
ensure the organisers order enough food.  
  
For each event there will be: 

• physical sports activities 
• crafts (craft space) 
• drumming workshop 
• circus workshop 
• healthy eating workshop (cook and grow cic) 
• stay and play for under 2s (GBNFC at Maypole) 
• SEND sensory room (parks4play) 
• graffiti workshop 
• t-shirt printing 
• signposting to orgs such as Green Doctor, Springfield Pantry, ACP, Resources for Autism. 
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